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Appointments 

Peter M. Kogge, McCourtney Professor 
of Computer Science and Engineering, 
has been named associate dean for 
research. 

Honors 

Thomas Cosimano, professor of finance 
and business economics, was a visiting 
scholar at the International Monetary 
Fund from July 87 20. 

Robert E. Haywood, assistant professor 
of art, art history, and design, was 
appointed a visiting associate professor at 
the Massachusetts Institute of 'Technology 
for the 2001 7 02 academic year. 

Roger F. Jacobs, associate dean for 
Library and Information Services and 
professor of law, was elected to the board 
of directors of the Law Library Microform 
Consortium at the meeting of the consor­
tium held in conjunction with the July 
meeting of the American Association of 
Law Libraries in Minneapolis. 

Ralph Mclnemy, Grace Professor of 
Medieval Studies, director of the Maritain 
Center, and professor of philosophy, was 
appointed to the Advisory Board, Cardinal 
Newman Society for the Preservation of 
Catholic Higher Education, Falls Church, 
Va. 

Richard Mendenhall, associate profes­
sor of finance and business economics, 
has been reappointed to a one-year term 
of service (through June 2002) on the 
editorial advisory and. review board of 
The Accounting Review. 

Elizabeth S. Moore, assistant professor 
of marketing, received an honorable 
mention from the Joumal of Consumer 
Research in its annual Robert Ferber 
Award competition in recognition of out­
standing articles based on doctoral disser­
tations to appear in the publication. 

Walter F. Pratt Jr., associate dean ofthe 
Law School and professor of law, was 
appointed to a three-year term 
(2001-2004) on the Law School Adminis­
tration Committee of the American Bar 
Association's Section of Legal Education 
and Admissions to the Bar. 
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Rev. Joseph L. Walter, C.S.C., chair of 
Preprofessional Studies and associate pro­
fessor of chemistry, was presented an 
award for his many years of service at a 
meeting of the Central Association of 
Advisors, St. Louis, May 31 through 
June 2. 

Michael Wiescher, Freimann Professor 
of Physics, has been appointed to the 
National Science Advisory Committee 
(NSAC) Review Committee of the Depart­
ment of Energy Low Energy Nuclear 
Physics Facilities. 

Christina Wolbrecht, assistant professor 
of government and international studies, 
received the Leon Epstein Book Award 
from the Political Organizations and Par­
ties section of the American Political Sci­
ence Association at its annual meeting in 
San Francisco, Aug. 29 through Sept. 1. 

Activities 

Jeffrey Bergstrand, associate professor 
of finance, presented "The Growth of 
World Trade and Outsourcing" with Scott 
Baier, assistant professor of finance and 
business economics, at the American 
Economic Association annual meeting, 
New Orleans, in January. 

John G. Borkowski, McKenna Family 
Professor of Psychology, organized a sym­
posium, based on data from the Notre 
Dame Parenting Project, on "Psycho­
pathology and Adjustment Problems in 
Adolescent Mothers and their Children" 
for the Gatlinburg Conference on 
Research and Theory in Mental Retarda­
tion, March 5-7, at which meeting he 
also presented a paper, with C. Willard, 
on "Self-Regulation in Children with Then 
Mothers." He presented a paper, with C. 
Willard, on "Academic Achievement in 
Children with Adolescent Mothers" at the 
meetings on the American Educational 
Research Association, Seattle, April 12; 
presented two papers at the meetings of 
Society for Research in Child Develop­
ment on "Self-Efficacy in Adolescents 
Who have Siblings with and without Dis­
abilities" (with M.O. Grissom) and "Con­
duct Disorders in Children with Adoles­
cent Mothers" (with C. Willard and S. 
Williams), Minneapolis, April19-21; and 
organized an invited conference on "The 
Measurement of Child Neglect" in Key­
stone, Colo., July 22-25. 
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Thomas Cosimano, professor of finance, 
presented "Monetary Policy under the 
Basel Accord," cowritten with R. Chami, 
at the International Monetary Fund in 
July. 

J. Michael Crant, associate professor of 
management, presented "Being Proactive 
in Your Career: A Longitudinal Mediated 
Model Linking Personality and Career 
Outcomes" with S. Seibert and M. 
Kraimer at the Academy of Management, 
Washington, D.C., in August. 

Norman Crowe, professor of architec­
ture, conducted a summer program 
design task force with Jose Comelio da 
Silva, visiting assistant professor of archi­
tecture, in Viseu, Portugal, during the 
month of July. The task force designed a 
building for the new School of Architec­
ture of the Catholic University of Portugal 
(UCP) and an urban design proposal for 
integration of the new campus of UCP 
into the medieval fabric of the city of 
Viseu. 

Alan Dowty, professor of government 
and international studies, and Kroc fel­
low, was a member of a panel on "Does 

· the Risk of Nuclear War Belong to Histo­
ry?" at the conference on The Waning of 
Major War, Kroc Institute for Internation­
al Peace Studies, Notre Dame, April 7; 
was a member of a panel on the "Bal­
ances of Power, Imbalances of Weakness: 
Globalization and U.S. Foreign Policy" 
annual Theodore B. Hesburgh Lecture on 
Ethics and Public Policy, Kroc Institute 
for International Peace Studies, Notre 
Dame, April 10; and presented "The Al­
Aqsa Intifada: Revealing the Chasm," 
coauthored with M. Gawerc, at the annu­
al meeting of the Association of Israel 
Studies, Washington, D.C., May 16. 

Georges Enderle, 0' Neil professor of 
international business ethics, presented 
"Management Ethos in the West: 'What 
Can it Offer to the East?" at the All India 
Conference on Blending the Best of the 
East and West in Management Education, 
Indian Institute of Management, Calcutta, 
on March 18. 

F a c 

Umesh Garg, professor of physics, gave 
the invited talk "Isoscalar Giant Dipole 
Resonance in 20Bpb and Nuclear Incom­
pressibility," at the International Confer­
ence on Nuclear Physics (INPC2001 ), 
Berkeley, Calif., July 30 through Aug. 3. 
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Bei Hu, professor of mathematics, gave 
an invited talk titled "Blovmp Estimates 
for Heat Equations on Lipschitz Domains 
With Boundary Heat Source" at the Inter­
national Conference on Nonlinear Partial 
Differential Equations and Their Appli­
cations, Huangshan, China, June 19; and 
gave an invited colloquium talk titled "A 
Stefan Problem for a Protocell Model" at 
Thngji Univ., Shanghai, June 22. 

Paul W. Huber, associate professor of 
chemistry and biochemistry, presented 
the invited seminar "Localization of Vg1 
mRNA in Xenopus Oocytes" at the Institute 
fiir Biochemic and Molekulare Zellbiolo­
gie, Georg-August-Universitiit, Gottingen, 
Germany, Aug. 14. 

Prashant V. J(amat, professional special­
ist in the Radiation Laboratory, coau­
thored "Spectroscopy and Photocurrent 
Generation in Nanostructured Thin Films 
of Porphyrin-Fullerene Dyad Clusters" 
with H. Imahori, T. Hasobe, H. Yamada, 
S. Barazzouk, M. Fujitsuka, 0. Ito and S. 
Fukuzumi, published in Chemistry Letters 
no. 8 (Aug.): 784-785. 

Pamela A. Krauser, professional special­
ist in the Graduate School, presented 
"Managing the Technical/ Administrative 
Interface" at the Electronic Research 
Administration VI Conference, Portland, 
Oreg., on Aug. 17. 

Ralph Mcinerny, Grace Professor of 
Medieval Studies, director of the Maritain 
Center, and professor of philosophy, 
spoke on "John Paul II and the Catholic 
University" at the meeting of the Catholic 
Citizens of Illinois, Chicago, Aug. 10. 

Kevin M. Misiewicz, associate professor 
of accountancy, presented "Business Suc­
cession Planning: Part 1" and "Business 
Succession Planning: Part 2" at the 24th 
Annual Advanced Estate Planning Confer­
ence, American Institute of CPAs, in 
Chicago, July 26. 

Darcia Fe Narvaez, associate professor of 
psychology, presented "Expertise and the 
Speed of Moral Information Processing" 
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with L. Endicott and S.T. Thoma, and 
"Community Bonding: A Protective Factor 
for At-risk Behaviors and Attitudes" with 
J. Gardner and C. Mitchell at the conven­
tion of the American Psychological Asso­
ciation, San Francisco, Aug. 24-28. 

Robert P. Vecchio, Schurz Professor of 
Management, gave an invited presenta­
tion entitled "Effective Followership: 
Leadership 11.uned Upside Down" at the 
National Meeting of the American Associ­
ation of Law Libraries, Minneapolis, 
July 18; presented "Entrepreneurship and 
Leadership" at the National Meeting of 
the Society for Industrial and Organiza­
tional Psychology, San Diego, April 28; 
and presented "Assessing Measurement 
Equivalence from Multiple Perspectives" 
at the annual meeting of the Western Psy­
chological Association, Kanapali, Hawaii, 
May4. 

Sandra C. Vera-Munoz, assistant profes­
sor of accountancy, recently received a 
24-month research grant for $331,000 
from China's Research Grant Council for 
the project "The Adoption of Western 
Management Control Systems by Chinese 
State-Owned Enterprises: Investigating 
the Determinants and Performance Impli­
cations of 'Fit'" with C. Chow and F. 
Chan. 

Rev. Joseph L. Walter, C.S.C., chair of 
Preprofessional Studies and associate pro­
fessor of chemistry, chaired two sessions 
and presented a paper on the topic of 
problem cases for premed advisors at a 
meeting of the Central Association of 
Advisors, St. Louis, May 31 through 
June 2. 

Rev. Oliver F. Williams, C.S.C., 
associate professor of management and 
Kroc fellow, presented "Spiritualities, Cul­
tures, and Missions of Religious Organiza­
tional Subgroups: Lessons for the Global 
Corporation" at the annual meeting of the 
Academy of Management, Washington, 
D.C., Aug. 8; "How to Avoid Corruption: 
What the Research Teaches Us" to the 
Executive Council of the Cape Thwn 
Chamber of Commerce, Cape Thwn, 
South Africa, in July; and "Ethical Princi­
ples for Marketing and Advertising" to the 
Graduate School of Business, Univ. of 
Cape Thwn, July 25. 
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Publications 

J. Douglas Archer, associate librarian, 
authored "The Best Laid Plans ... ILF's 
Internet Access Statement," published in 
Focus on Indiana Libraries 55, no. 6 
(2001 ): 3. 

Robert Battalio, associate professor of 
finance, coauthored "A Simple Model of 
Payment for Order Flow, Internalization, 
and Total 'frading Cost" with C. Holden, 
published in the Journal of Financial Mar­
kets 4 (2001) :33-71. 

James M. Bishop, research professor of 
physics, coauthored "Evidence for a Nar­
row Dip Structure at 1.9 GeV/c2 in 
3pi + 3pi- Diffractive Photoproduction" 
with P.L. Frabetti, Neal Cason, professor 
ofphysics, C.J. Kennedy, G.N. Kim, T.F. 
Lin, D.L. Puseljic, Randal C. Ruchti, 
professor of physics, William D. Shep­
hard, professor of physics, J.A. Swiatek, 
Z.Y. Wu, and others, published in Physics 
Letters B 514 (2001): 240-246. 

Thomas Cosimano, professor of finance, 
coauthored "Capital 'frading, Stock 'frad­
ing, and the Inflation Thx on Equity" with 
R. Chami and C. Fullenkamp, published 
in Review of Economic Dynamics 4 (July 
2001 ): 575-606. 

Gregory J. Downey Jr., assistant profes­
sor of anthropology and Kellogg fellow, 
wrote a review of Minima Ethnographica: 
Intersubjectivity and the Anthropological 
Project (Chicago: Univ. of Chicago Press, 
1998), published in The European Legacy: 
7bward New Paradigms 6, no. 3 (2001 ): 
389-391. 

Alan Dowty, professor of government 
and international studies and I<roc fellow, 
wrote "Jewish Political Culture and Zion­
ist Foreign Policy," published in Global 
Politics: Essays in Honour of Professor 
David Vital, A. Ben-Zvi and A. Klieman, 
eels. (London: Frank Cass, 2001 ): 309-326; 
coauthored "Israel Under Sharon: The 
1\mnel at the End of the Light" with M. 
Gawerc, published in Policy Brief No. 6 
(Notre Dame: I<roc Institute, June, 2001 ); 
and wrote "The Al-Aqsa Intifada: Reveal­
ing the Chasm," published in Middle East 
Review of International Affairs 4, no.3 
(September, 2001 ). 

¥ 

Georges Enderle, 0' Neil Professor of 
International Business Ethics, wrote a 
review of The Death of a Thousand Cuts: 
Corporate Campaigns and the Attack on the 
Corporation, by J.B. Manheim, published 
in Choice. Current Reviews for Academic 
Librmies, 2001. 

Umesh Garg, professor of physics, coau­
thored "Spectroscopy of Nuclei under 
Extreme Rotation and Deformation with 
Large Detector Arrays" with B. Kharraja, 
published in the Proceedings of the Indian 
National Science Academy 66 A, no. 6 
(2000): 545-563; and "Recoil-distance 
Method Lifetime Measurements in I73Th" 
with P. Joshi, G. Mukherjee, A. Kumar, 
R.P. Singh, S. Muralithar, S.K. Chamoli, 
C.R. Praharaj, R.K. Bhowmik, and I.M. 
Govil, published in Physics Review C 64 
(2001): 034303-1 (5 pp.). 

Denis A. Goulet, O'Neill Professor of 
Education for Justice, Kellogg fellow, and 
I<roc fellow, wrote "Ethical Analysis in 
Development Economics," published in 
Crossing the Mainstream, Amitava K. 
Dutt, professor of economics and Kellogg 
fellow, and K.P. Jameson, eels. (Notre 
Dame: Univ. of Notre Dame Press, 2001 ): 
29-51. 

Thomas Gresik, professor of finance and 
Kellogg fellow, wrote "The Thxing Thsk of 
Taxing 'fransnationals," published in the 
Journal of Economic Literature, September. 

Li Guo, assistant professor of classics, 
wrote "Paradise Lost: Ibn Daniyal's 
Response to Sultan Baybars' Campaign 
against Vice in Cairo," published in the 
Journal of the American Oriental Society 
121, no. 2 (2001): 219-35; and a book 
review, "The Manuscript of al-Malik al­
Afdal: A Medieval Arabic Anthology from 
the Yemen," published in the Journal of 
Near Eastern Studies 60, no. 3 (2001): 
232-34. 

Bei Hu, professor of mathematics, coau­
thored "A Stefan Problem for a Protocell 
Model with Symmetry-breaking Bifurca­
tions of Analytic Solutions" with A. Fried­
man and J.J.L. Velazquez, published in 
Interfaces and Free Boundmies 3 (2001): 
143-199. 
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Prashant V. Kamat, professional special­
ist in the Radiation Laboratory, coau­
thored "Spectroscopy and Photocurrent 
Generation in Nanostructured Thin Films 
of Porphyrin-Fullerene Dyad Clusters" 
with H. Imahori, T. Hasobe, H. Yamada, 
S. Barazzouk, M. Fujitsuka, 0. Ito, and S. 
Fukuzumi, published in Chemistry Letters 
(2001 ): 784-785. 

Marvin J. Miller, Clark Professor of 
Chemistry and Biochemistry, coauthored 
"The Remarkable Hydrophobic Effect of a 
Fatty Acid Side Chain on the Microbial 
Growth Promoting Activity of a Synthetic 
Siderophore" with Y-M. Lin and U. Moll­
mann, published in BioMetals 14 (2001): 
153-157. 

Thomas O'Meara, Warren Professor of 
Theology, wrote "Le ministere dans 
l'eglise catholique d'aujourdhui: les don­
nees de quelques trajectoires historiques," 
published in Des Ministres pour l'eglise, J. 
Dare and M. Vidal, eds. (Paris: Cerf, 
2000): 149-170; a translation of Yves Con­
gar, "Loving Openness toward Every 
'fruth: A Letter from Thomas Aquinas to 
Karl Rahnm;" published in Philosophy and 
Theology 12 (2001): 213-219; and a trans­
lation of Winifried Haunderland, "The 
Heirs of the Clergy? The New Pastoral 
Ministries and the Reform of the Minor 
Orders," published in Worship 75 (2001): 
305-320. 

Dean A. Porter, director emeritus and 
professor of art, wrote "William Glack­
ens," published in American Art Review 
XIII, no. 4, (July-Aug.): 158-163. 

Mary E. Prorok, research assistant pro­
fessor of chemistry and biochemistry, 
coauthored "The Amino Acid Residue at 
Sequence Position 5 in the Conantokin 
Peptides Partially Governs Subunit-selec­
tive Antagonism of Recombinant N­
Methyl-D-aspartate Receptors" with R.C. 
Klein, Z. Galdzicki, and Francis J. 
Castellino, dean of Science, Kleiderer­
Pezold Professor of Chemistry, Biochem­
istry, and director of the Center for 'frans­
gene Research, published in The Journal 
of Biological Chemistry 276 (2001 ): 
26860-26867. 
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Robert P. Schmuhl, professor of Ameri­
can Studies and director of the John W. 
Gallivan Program in Journalism, Ethics 
and Democracy, wrote "The Post-Clinton 
Presidency," published in Approaching 
Democracy, third edition, by L. Berman 
and B.A. Murphy (Upper Saddle River, 
N.J.: Prentice-Hall, 2001: 176-177; "Over 
to You, President Bush" published in the 
Chicago Tiibune (Jan. 18) sec. 1, p. 19; 
"Thomas Mallon Considers the Works of 
Some Literary Contemporaries and Prede­
cessors," a review of In Fact: Essays on 
W1iters and Writing by Thomas Mallon, in 
Chicago Tiibune Books (Jan. 21) sec.14, pp. 
1 and 4; "Changing Points of View in the 
Making of Presidents" in Chicago Tiibune 
Books (March 25) sec.14, p. 2; "Soldiers of 
Misfortune," a review of Home to War: A 
History of the Vietnam Veterans' Movement 
by G. Nicosia, in Boston Sunday Globe 
Books (May 20) sec. D, p. 3; "A Story of 
Elvis, Friendship and a Changing Nation," 
a review of Elvis in the Morning by W.F. 
Buckley Jr., in Chicago Tiibune Books 
(Aug. 5) sec. 14, p. 6; "Filling the Fallow 
Period Between Writing Books," Chicago 
Tiibune Books (Aug. 12) sec. 14, p. 2; and 
"Context, Please," a review of Bad News: 
Where the Press Goes Wrong in the Making 
of the President by R. Shogan, in Common­
weal CXXVII, no. 14, (August 17): 26-27. 

Richard E. 'Thylor, associate professor of 
chemistry and biochemistry, coauthored 
"Kinetically Controlled Cross-Metathesis 
Reactions with High E-Olefin Selectivi­
ties" with F.C. Engelhardt and M.J. 
Schmitt, published in Organic Letters 3, 
no. 14 (2001): 2209-2212; and coauthored 
"Total Synthesis of Epothilones B and D" 
withY. Chen, ibid., 2221-2224. 

Raimo Vayrynen, professor of govern­
ment and international studies,K.roc Insti­
tute fellow, and Nanovic fellow, wrote 
"The Future of'Itansatlantic Relations," 
published in The New Security Dimen­
sions. Europe After the NATO and EU 
Enlargements, A.D. Rotfeld, ed. (Stock­
holm: Stockholm International Peace 
Research Institute, 2001): 119-25; and 
"Sovereignty, Globalization and 'Itansna­
tionaJ. Social Movements," published in 
International Relations of the Asia-Pacific 
1, no. 2 (2001): 227-46. 

F a c u 

Sandra C. Vera-Munoz, assistant profes­
sor of accountancy, coauthored "Oppor­
tunism in Capital Budget Recommenda­
tions: The Effects of Past Performance 
and Its Attributions" with J.L. Ho, pub­
lished in Decision Sciences Journal, 32, no. 
3 (Summer). 

John A. Weber, associate professor of 
marketing, published "Illusions of Market­
ing Planners," Psychology and Marketing 
18, no. 6, (2001 ): 527-563. 

Henry Weinfield, associate professor of 
liberal studies, wrote '"Knowledge Not 
Purchased by the Loss of Power': 
Wordsworth's Meditation on Books and 
Death in Book 5 of The Prelude," pub­
lished in 'Texas Studies in Literature and 
Language 43, no.3 (Fall): 334-363; 
"Bronk's Heroism: The Style Makes the 
Poet," in The Body of This Life: Reading 
William Bronk, D. Clippinger, ed. (Jersey 
City, N.J,: Thlisman House, 2001): 63-69; 
and "William Bronk's Paradoxical Accom­
plishment," a review of Metaphor of Trees 
and Last Poems by William Bronk, pub­
lished in Notre Dame Review 10 (Sum­
mer): 148-152. 
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Appointments 

M. Brian Coughlin, rector of Carroll 
Hall, was appointed director of Student 
Activities and LaFortune Student Center. 

Matthew Cullinan was appointed execu­
tive assistant to the President. 
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